
SCOTTISH ATHLETICS OFFICIALS COMMISSION

Minutes of Meeting

Held at Scottish Athletics, The Gyle, Edinburgh
On 21st Feb 2018
PRESENT
Margaret Brown (Convenor)



Margaret Ann MacLachlan (Vice Convenor)


Brenda Stephen(Secretary)


Shona Malcolm (Officials’ Development)
Alistair Aitchison (Track )


JoyceRammell(Field)

Mike Forrest
(Timekeeper) 


Dave Finlayson (Photo Finish)

Margaret McInally(admin)


Andrew Minnis(Start) 
Rob Dalziel (Officials’ Coordinator)

Marjory Cook (Endurance) 
Liz Wilder (Facilities)



Alasdhair Love (Events Manager)

Leslie Roy (President of scottishathletics))


1.Chairman’s Opening Remarks

Margaret welcomed everyone to the first Commission meeting of what has been a busy start to 2018.  

There was a minute’s silence to remember Ian McWatt, who died recently.  Many officials and members of the Commission had attended an uplifting funeral on the morning of this meeting.
Margaret extended a special welcome to Andrew Minnis in his role as Interim Head of Start Discipline and our new MBE Leslie Roy.  As Kenny Marshall is no longer on the Track and Field Commission he will not now attend and we await information on a possible replacement.
2. Apologies: Mark Munro
3. Matters Arising from minutes of meeting of 1st November 2017.
*Once again circumstance has made it impossible to organise a meeting of the RRR subgroup, but it hoped that this can be done after the Worlds.  It was felt that this group would benefit from a representative from all disciplines.
*It is not too early to start thinking of ideas for this year’s Conference.

*15th April – Training day for Level 3 and 4 and invited Level 2s in certain disciplines is booked at Grangemouth.  All discipline heads were asked to check over the suggestions in November Minutes and finalise decisions on content.

*Equality Training – a few members of the Commission are still to complete this, but intend to do so soon.

*Ally has been working on the Support Guide for the Technical Set Up at Championships – but still some refining to do.

4. Chairman’s Report  (Report from Margaret Brown)
With only the Age Group Championships remaining I’d like to say a huge well done to everyone for their continued commitment and dedication to all SA Championship events (and many others). Your expertise in ensuring that the indoor events operate smoothly is very much appreciated and acknowledged by all involved.  There are always new things to be learned and I’m sure that the Indoor Season just completed is no different.  The important thing is not the mistakes we make but how we deal with them and note what we learn from them.

UKA ALLOCATIONS

It’s so good to see many of our officials being allocated to UKA Level 5 meetings both indoors and outdoors.  The Tri-Regional Secretaries were present at the December meeting to obtain first-hand details of the indoor selections but for the first time they were excluded from the January meeting where the outdoor selections are undertaken.  Unsure of the reasons for this – possibly keeping costs down!?

Anyway the selections are now in the public domain and are freely available on the UKA web site for viewing.

TAG REPORT

Maureen Bullen retiring after 50+ years – being recognised as an Unsung Hero

Peer Groups looking at L2/L4 questions for upgrading

Possibility of UKA owning the creation of a Race Walking Peer Group

Progression to Level 2 looks like changing slightly in that a Report will be required –Assessed by at Least a Level 3 official (Shona will confirm details by contacting Moira Gallacher)
Health & Safety video development – comments welcomed regarding content (Mgt-Ann & Shona – confirmed it is still a work in progress)

New Licensing system for events (no longer permits) – Ally Love gave brief details of the move to a 3 level licence system.  Details of requirements (Technology and Official Numbers) are specific to each level.  Perhaps there needs to be refreshed guidance as to which meetings qualify for Power of 10.  A Track Survey (pointed out by Liz Wilder) should be highlighted as important for any licensed event.  Leslie Roy is aware of different levels of adherence to the rules on licenced meetings across UK.  In most cases in Scotland, however, the changes will not make much difference.
Ally provided this Link to new licence information–
http://www.uka.org.uk/competitions/track-field-licensing/
Island Games in Gibraltar 2019 – they have no officials – looking for 5 Senior Appointments – to appear on availability for Indoor 2019

Officials’ Conference 2018 – 8th April, Chesford Grange – working group set up and ideas for this can be submitted to Paula Gowing

SCOTTISH ALLOCATIONS – OUTDOOR 2018 

More or less completed, thanks go to all PG Heads once again for their time and efforts in putting selections for Outdoor 2018 together and, of course, to Rob Dalziel for gathering and passing on all availabilities.

Congratulations to the 11 Scottish Officials selected for the WIC in Birmingham in March 2018.

OFFICIALS’ REWARD SCHEME UPDATE 

Some completed claim forms received - important to stress to anyone who is claiming that there must be proof of purchase (ie receipt/electronic confirmation) along with claim form.  All claims received so far have come to me for signature.  Will refer to PG Heads for confirmation of criteria having been met if unsure or alternatively PG Heads could provide a summary for all officials indicating their achievement of having met criteria.

Claim forms trickling in and everyone seems to be very happy with the items purchase - quite an assortment of items thus far which has triggered interest by others.  It should be clarified to all officials that Pro Sport is not just providing items for the Reward Scheme but indeed for all SA officiating items throughout the year.  It has been noted recently that some (newer) officials are still be directed to BARU and seem to be unaware of what is happening with Pro Sport.  

EUROPEAN INDOOR CHAMPIONSHIPS 

As everyone is aware the above championships are due to take place at the beginning of March 2019 in the Glasgow Emirates Arena.  I had the opportunity to participate in a meeting with the Championships Manager, Joanna Sutherland who was able to provide an update on where they are currently.  Mark Munro is keen that we should be involved to a greater extent to ensure that we are able to nominate for inclusion our top officials and is therefore pushing for a meeting to have this opportunity.  Regular updates, when available, will be provided for this event.  In the meantime Ally Love may be in a position to provide us with further details. Ally is aware that events which are happening prior to this event are hampering more meaningful discussions and a few meetings scheduled with Joanna have been cancelled.  He will keep the Commission informed.
Equality Training

Update required from all members of Commission that this has now been completed. – a few members of the Commission are still to complete this, but intend to do so soon.

Officials’ Training Calendar

This proved to be very useful in 2017 and would be good to see this repeated in 2018 (Shona M confirmed that this is happening again).

5. REPORTS
(a) Discipline Heads
Track – (Report by Alistair Aitchison)
Since last meeting, John McOmish, Isobel Martin and Sandra Hardacre were all successful with their Application for Accreditation to Level 4 Track.

Unfortunately that only leaves one Level 3 Official progressing to Level 4 with no other officials progressing to any other Level.  This is a matter for concern.

Hilary MacGuire has indicated that she is now taking time out from front line officiating but has said that she hopes to assist from time to time when her personal circumstances permit. She has not given any availability for the Scottish outdoor season or to UKA.

Pleased to report that Track Officials from Scotland have done very well with UKA allocations. Four Track Referees and one NTD out of the seven UKA Competitions as well as a number of non IMO appointments can’t be bad. 

Four Scottish Track Officials will be officiating at the Indoor World Championships next month which is very good given the size of the Track Team. 

Field – (Report by Joyce Rammell)
General
It has been a testing indoor season with a high number of call-offs, some at very short notice. It is pleasing that we have a decent representation at the Indoor World Championships, given the restricted field events in the programme.

Upgrading

Four L3 officials progressing towards L4, with probably two being presented this year.

Three very keen L2s are now working towards L3 and will achieve that this year. There is a steady stream of new L1 officials being licensed. A very successful course was held at the Emirates and some of those had the opportunity of working at the Senior U17 championships. From that I am confident we will have at least four regular championship judges and some of the others will certainly attain Level 1 and operate with their clubs .

Safety concerns

Again we have had an incident with an official being hit with a throwing implement. We must make sure all officials are aware of the need to stay safe.

Another worry is that it has been reported verbally on more than one occasion, officials primarily on the field, but also in other arena disciplines, have been observed to be increasingly casual while operating at events. We need to keep up our professional standards. This relaxation in standards of officiating could lead to dangerous situations and also present a wrong impression to the athletes and spectators.
*Margaret Ann wanted clarification on the Health and Safety implications of the relaxation in standards – a discussion took place – at present the main concern is in the general professional look of officials working at Championships, but that it is recognised that any drop in concentration and deportment can make accidents more likely.  This problem could be tackled by possible inclusion of statement in Officials Information and Newsletter.  It might also be worth including at Training Day – workshop ‘How do we want to present ourselves as officials’
Timekeepers - (Report from Mike Forrest)
Lynne Belch was successful in her application for accreditation as a L4 Timekeeper – Well done, Lynne.

Ian McWatt, a L4 Photo-finish judge and Scottish Photo-finish Peer Group member, who passed away at Vale  of Leven Hospital, on Tuesday 13th February, was also a L4 Timekeeper. Ian contributed greatly to UKA and Scottish Timekeeping and will be sadly missed on the timekeeping stand.

One official who is working toward Level 4 Timekeeping attended the L4 course on 4th November in Birmingham. I have some slight concerns that at a TRNG level we appear neither to have knowledge as to whom the tutors are nor the course content of L4 courses. My view is that this a serious handicap when mentoring L4 candidates. 
Margaret B. will endeavour to get this information to distribute to Disciple Heads.

One of two officials upgraded to Level 2 in November is now working toward his Level 3.

The last time a L1 timekeeping course was held was on 12th July 2017 at Stirling University – this being the only such course held in the “central belt” for the whole of 2017! Courses are held based on demand. The UKA Guidelines and Principles for Track and Field Licensing 2018 require a “Chief Timekeeper (Level 2 minimum) plus four or more Timekeepers” for a Level 1 licence

At a CSSL Div2/3 meeting (10 teams) on 6th August 2017 at Grangemouth, with no photo-finish being used., there were a total of 4 timekeepers – two of whom were not associated with the competing clubs. The lack of demand for L1 timekeeping courses both surprises and worries me.  (Shona confirmed that she is working with clubs through ‘Club Together’ to try to address these issues and does feel many clubs are fully aware of the need to get this right. She is involved in a possible pilot scheme to run out a 5 week training course- at training days at clubs delivering a different hour long training session from all disciplines – hopefully using local officials to deliver)
All clubs seem keen on Power of 10 and should be aware of the official implications – competitions involving clubs should be able to stipulate a number of volunteers from each.

· Covering all Disciplines – Shona suggested that she send the Course Registers of all courses to Disciple Heads so that they can do any necessary follow up – help with paperwork, invitation to meetings etc. This was agreed.
Rumour Control – I have heard from more than one attendee at the January 2018 UKA Peer Groups Meeting that it is intended that L1 officials will be required to have a written report as part of the L2 accreditation procedure.  Is there any truth in this rumour and if so, when is it operative from – please.  (Shona to get final details, but certainly appears to be the case)
Photo Finish – (Report from Dave Finlayson)
As all will already know, we have lost a member of our Peer Group, Ian McWatt, who passed away at Vale of Leven Hospital, on Tuesday 13th February, having contracted pneumonia whilst just about to get out of hospital and move back to his home in Dumbarton. He will be missed by all our PF officials and others throughout the Scottish and UKA community

We have 3 Scots on the PF IMO list out of 9.  (Dave Finlayson, Mike Forest, Cameron Lindsay)

We still have two officials progressing towards Level 4 PF but only one attended the L4 course in November in Birmingham, so we anticipate putting forward one this year and another the following year.

Several level 2s are progressing nicely to Level 3.

4 Officials have been upgraded to Level 2, with another having successfully completed all the questions and just waiting Trinity being updated.

It is also planned to hold a Level 1 PF Course but that will depend on the numbers and we are working with Shona to organize this.

We intend to hold a ‘Setup Workshop’ for PF officials and can confirm that when the date and venue are confirmed.

Starter / Marksman – (Report from Andrew Minnis)
Some may be aware that a certain member of the Start Team has stood back from Officiating. June Duffy has been a valuable member of the Scottish Start Team over many years from lower league level to major international competitions such as the 2014 Commonwealth Games in Glasgow as a Starter. 
Since the last Peer Group meeting, Bill Watson has stood down as a member and I have stepped up into the Peer Group Head position on an Interim basis. I am already well engrossed in the role and look forward to leading the Start Team forward positively.

We have begun re-organisation of the Peer Group, defining roles and remits. This should conclude within the coming weeks.

The indoor season has been very tight on officials for the Start Team, however we have pulled through and worked to achieve positive outcomes. 

Out with Scotland UKA outdoor selections have been pleasing; both IMO officials have been selected for Summer Meetings as well as 1 other Level 4.

Hopefully by Spring there will be another Starter/Starters’ Assistant Level 1 course, as there has been keen interest from other officials as well as new officials coming forward following recent ‘Assistant Officials’ courses. During my brief time as Peer Group Head, so far 1 official has recently submitted paperwork for upgrading to Level 2, another is being rectified to the correct level, whilst progress and development of everyone is continuously monitored.
The Commission members promised all the support that Andrew needs to carry out his role and appreciated the particular problems with which he has to deal.
Administration– (Report by Margaret McInally)
We started the indoor season short of Officials to do Admin & will end it the same way. Some of the days looked impossible but I can only thank sincerely those who stepped up to the mark. In many instances it was the usual people who volunteered to help me out, but there were a few new faces, which was good to see. I'm particularly grateful to the Events team who stepped in when things got tough. We know that all discipline can struggle but it was really highlighted last weekend when those on Admin duties had to help out in their own discipline to ensure the event proceeded! Fingers crossed for summer events!
Proposal: I would like to suggest that at least both Track & Field offer at least 1 Official for an Admin role at each event, no matter how tight they are. As we've shown they can go back if required on the day.
*Margaret passed out a list of all in admin roles this summer with a request to all disciplines to try to find a way to fill the many gaps.
(b) Track and Field Officials’ Co-ordinator

Mail chimp Trinity Officials List, statistics (11/02/18)

· 643 subscribers

· 63 Unsubscribed

· 129 Cleaned

Details of “Unsubscribers” and “Cleaned” email addresses are available if required.

Summer 2108 Availability List was sent out on Sunday 31st December closing date Wednesday 31st January

	Email Campaign Report
	 

	Title:
	Summer 2018 Officials Availability

	Subject Line:
	Officials Availability, Summer 2018

	Delivery Date/Time:
	Sun, Dec 31, 2017 11:45 pm

	 
	 

	Overall Stats
	 

	Total Recipients:
	645

	Successful Deliveries:
	638

	Bounces:
	7 (1.1%)

	Recipients Who Opened:
	320 (50.2%)

	Last Open Date:
	2/11/18 6:50PM

	Recipients Who Clicked:
	220 (34.5%)

	Total Unsubs:
	1


Replies received by Sunday 11th February 2018

	Admin
	7

	Field
	81

	Photo Finish
	11

	Starter / Starters Assistant
	18

	Time Keeper
	16

	Track
	39

	TOTAL
	172


These responses were sent to Discipline Heads for allocation purposes. League and Open graded availability has also been sent to all event organisers for the 101(!!!) events I’ve been sent details of.
 (c) Officials’ Recruitment & Retention
Hope to have a meeting after the Worlds – request that each discipline is represented on this subgroup.

(d) Facilities

Craigswood -
Recent vandalism has caused substantial damage to cage netting  (Should be OK for May)
Club, Livingston, have put forward a bid to install a second shot area between javelin runway and finish straight.

Dalkeith
Track due to be upgraded this year. Budget will cover retexturing and relining surface with repairs to cracked areas.

Inverness
Andrew McFarlane has acquired funding, from Highlife Highland, for an indoor pole vault facility at Charleston Academy.
Whole set up is completely demountable and, obviously, has a raised run up to accommodate box.
Set up takes about an hour. Hoping to hold some competitions in future and establish an indoor pole vault facility.
 (e) Health and Safety

Margaret Ann dealt with an incident involving officials, though resolved, the wider need to use decorum and respect for others would be worth reinforcing.  Possible inclusion in Newsletter.
(f) Commission Representatives  (Track and Field)
No representative present, but Leslie Roy was able to give a forewarning of changes to the norm to accommodate some big events in 2019.  The 2019 World Championships will lead to August being a very crowded month.  The European Indoor Athletics 2019 will also make our calendar challenging at the Emirates.  Details to come.
Marjory Cook (RR and CC)
National Cross Country numbers are slightly down (perhaps due to changes in distances) but still healthy.  Risk assessment courses are planned.
6. Update from Officials’ Development Officer (Report by Shona Malcolm)
UKA Training group met in December but I could not attend, but will get the information.
Two very successful courses ran at the Emirates.  Level 1 Field (15) and Level 1 Track (7) both benefited from the opportunity to take part in a Meeting after their course.  This pattern Indoors seems to work and could become a regular fixture.  A Health and Safety Course (15) was also run at the Emirates with both Track and Field attending.

An Assistants Course (45) was also run with the help of Mark Stringer,  Richard O’Grady and Kevin Rose. – very promising.

Courses are planned for Peterhead on 3rd March and Inverness on 17th March.

It is hoped that we can find a venue for a Starter/Marksman Course on 6th May.

Training Day on 15th April – all Discipline Heads to bring ideas for programme and facilities and equipment needed.

An order is in for Rule Books – Rob sent out a survey to ascertain numbers required and will pass these on.  On achieving Level 1 new officials will be provided with a Rule Book, but in all other cases a charge will be involved
The Commission want to congratulate Shona on her success at a World Para Athletics ITO course she attended In Switzerland back in November. It is an outstanding achievement and well deserved.
7. AOCB
Mike Forrest New rules under IAAF (circulating information)  - The Commission thanked Mike for sending information he had received from Australia detailing rule changes.  Each discipline will have to look careful at the rule changes relevant to them and Training Day would a possible opportunity for dissemination.
Alistair Aitchison made the Commission aware of a pilot scheme on reporting and recording Conduct Infringements elsewhere in UK.   The general opinion was that we would not set anything similar up in Scotland.
Uniforms – the existing wording on purple or red polo shirts and navy trousers would continue.  Though not included in the required uniform, any suitable waterproof would be acceptable to cope with summer weather.
Shona Malcolm
Training Day 15th April (10am to 4pm ) – details discussed during the Meeting.  An Introduction would involving everyone and then a split into discipline specific.  

Rob will get together with Ally and Shona to target invitation to the selected groups of officials eligible.
 Ally Love
· National Indoor Open – Move to 2 days? –no definite decision.   The likely problems with available dates at the Emirates in 2019 may influence.
· AM/PM Slots at Championships – little response when last trialled but not ruled out.
· Policy for encouraging additional club volunteers at District Championships. – Ally agreed to contact all clubs involved to ask them to supply names of 3 volunteers per club to help at the Districts, particularly in Admin roles.

Andrew Minnis made the Commission aware of an incident involving the mishandling of a firearm.  It also came to light that the safe handling of firearms does not appear to be included in the current training.  Though Andrew feels happy that the official involved recognised that he had known the correct procedure and had made a genuine mistake, it is important to highlight the need to stress these procedures in the Training.  Andrew, with the help of others on the Commission, will raise this at UK level.
Margaret B made the Commission aware of an initiative, which encouraged athletes to bring mobile phones on to the field of play at the British Indoor Championships.  A list of dos and don’ts were apparently handed out and officials were made aware of the situation (at the last minute).  The overall response of the Commission was one of disbelief followed by concern for safety, difficulty in seeing any way of controlling the correct use of the devices and the apparent lack of plan for the practicalities of the situation.  Those officials who attended the Championships were aware that some photographs taken must have included officials at work and they were not aware of consent being sought.  There are interesting discussions to come.
Margaret B. handed out a sheet detailing possible changes to the Officials Commission format for attendance at meetings and a possible extension to the establishment of Sub Groups.  This is for future discussion.
8. Date of next Meeting – Commission Meeting –30th May 2018 (Gyle)


